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Governor’s Message No. 553 
(WRITTEN TESTIMONY ONLY) 

 
 
Dear Chair Taniguchi, Vice-Chair Ihara and Members of the Committee on Labor, 
Culture and the Arts: 
 
RE: Consideration and confirmation of Kalbert Young to the Board of Trustees of the 

Deferred Compensation Plan 
 
 I submit this testimony in strong support of the confirmation of Kalbert Young to 
the Board of Trustees (Board) of the State of Hawaiʻi Deferred Compensation Plan 
(Plan).   
 

Mr. Young has expressed an interest in serving as an employee member on the 
Board and has been serving on an interim basis as of July 1, 2018.  While serving with 
him on the Board during this time, I have found him to be knowledgeable, dedicated and 
committed to serving in the best interests of the Plan’s participants. In his current 
capacity as the Vice President for Budget and Finance at the University of Hawaiʻi, he 
brings a wealth of experience and expertise in the area of financial management. 

 
I support the confirmation of Mr. Young to the Board of Trustees of the State 

Deferred Compensation Plan.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to testify in strong support of Governor’s Message 

No. 553 and Kalbert Young.  
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